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D09096269 ANONYMOUS It's stupid, if a child takes longer than 15 minutes or is in day care of weekends with no stopping signs near them. How are they able to find parking with 
limited space? Go see how (expletive) Canada does it. Stop imposing unnecessary changes.

Comments noted.  The 15 min parking duration has proven 
appropriate at many other locations in Hornsby Shire where parents 
need to walk in and drop off / pick up children. No Stopping signs are 
existing and are required near intersections for safety.

1

D09092049 ANONYMOUS Yes this is a great initiative. Always difficult to find parking when picking up kids from after school care. Comments noted. 1
D09087847 REFERRAL COMMENTS - NSW Police Good morning, No comments from The Hills PAC. Thank you Comments noted 1
D09087845 REFERRAL COMMENTS - Ausgrid Ausgrid has no concerns with the proposal Comments noted 1
D09087838 REFERRAL COMMENTS - Transport for NSW Transport for NSW has reviewed the proposed parking restrictions on Cardinal Avenue, West Pennant Hills. Transport has no objections or concerns regarding 

the proposed changes.
Comments noted 1

D09087274, 
D09087659, 
D09089248

STAFF AT  OSHC West Pennant Hills - The Y 
West Pennant Hills

This change to the parking restrictions would make it safer for the families dropping off & picking up their children from BASC. School terms our service is 
operating from 7am-9am & 2pm-6:30pm & in the NSW school holidays 7am-6pm.

Comments noted. 1

D09090821 STAFF AT THE SCHOOL As an educator at the school, I believe these changes will benefit the community greatly. It will increase safety for students being dropped off and picked up in 
a high traffic area. It will also support parents needing to drop off and pick up with ease without the added hassle of trying to find parking in the area and 
walking longer distances for quick drop offs and pick ups in the mornings and afternoons

Comments noted. 1

D09094049 OSHC Parent or Carer Please could you look after our families and kids. It's not fair we can't park to drop off or pick up our kids near OHSC. Parking should be restricted to 1hr at the 
longest.
Please keep our kids safe. People park in no stopping, no standing and over the pedestrian crossing or over driveways with no care to anyone

Comments noted 1

D09095801 OSHC Parent or Carer Brilliant idea. Currently people park there spare cars there ALL day and you cant get a spot to drop your child off in the mornings at before school care. Society 
expects parents to work 9-5 but school starts at 9 so before school care is critical. My job actually starts at 8 meaning my child has to be at before school care 
BANG on 7am when the doors open so I can get him in and get to work on time. Spending a while trying to find a spot because people have parked there cars 
on the road opposite their house (instead of their available driveway) and taken all the spots is a nightmare. 15min parking during and around school hours is a 
brilliant idea.

Comments noted. 1

D09096146 OSHC Parent or Carer Please implement the 15 minute parking. It is so difficult to find parking when collecting my child in the afternoons and this would help a lot! Comments noted. 1

D09092119 OSHC Parent or Carer I fully support the proposed parking restrictions. There are already appropriate parking restrictions in the street outside the school entrance. This proposal 
serves the same purpose namely to facilitate the safety of school children being dropped off or picked up at after school care . If it is good enough to care for 
the safety of children outside the school it should be good enough to protect the safety of school children outside afterschool care facility on school 
grounds.Two of my grandchildren aged 9 and 7 attend the school and the after school care facility.

Comments noted. 1

D09091845 OSHC Parent or Carer Drop off and pick is impossible for when I drop my kids off at school, always cars parked there all day. Very hard to find parking around this area Comments noted. 1

D09091794 OSHC Parent or Carer I agree this space should be made available for short parking only as this will ensure there are spots available for oosch and school pickups. Currently we have 
to park further away as these spots are parked in for long periods.

Comments noted. 1

D09090824 OSHC Parent or Carer Having spent years trying to find a spot at the front of the WPH OOSH i completely support having timed restrictions Comments noted. 1
D09090727 OSHC Parent or Carer Drop-off and pick-up at WPHPS is an absolute nightmare at all times. Having a time limit in this area would ease congestion, ease the load all round and ease 

frustrations too. There is not enough parking at the best of times for the parents. It is a very frustrating place to be each day at school pickup and dropoff 
times.

Comments noted. 1

D09090798 OSHC Parent or Carer This must happen for parents, grandparents and carers.15 minutes between these hours are perfect, Comments noted. 1
D09090728 OSHC Parent or Carer Having 15 minute parking would be beneficial for outside OOSH, Cardinal Ave at West Pennant Hills. With commuter cars parking outside the centre, children 

and their parents need to walk far distances to drop off. Many have multiple and young children with them.  Over the years we have had cars and boats parked 
continuously with no movement.  I was in a surgical boot on and off for almost a year after breaking my foot, tearing ligaments and having surgery. I had to 
walk up to 5 minutes some days to drop my daughter off morning and afternoon as all the spaces near the entrance and up the side road to OOSH were taken 
by commuters.

Comments noted. 1

D09090692 OSHC Parent or Carer I pick up my 2 grandchildren twice a week from WOH OOSH I can NEVER park outside the premises due to cars parked there from around 6 am till late in the 
day. My daughter has seen trafies park there at 6 am and car pool to go elsewhere. I have seen drivers walk to the M2 bus into the city.
Mothers with young children and prams have to park blocks away and grandparents with motility issues are having to walk blocks in order to pick up children.
Council needs to install 15-20 mn parking outside OOSH.

Comments noted. 1

D09090691 OSHC Parent or Carer This would significantly help with safely dropping off and picking up our children between these hours. Our family 100% support this plan. Comments noted. 1

D09090684 OSHC Parent or Carer Restricted parking would be very helpful as I drop my son in the morning and I use an uber. By the time I get to the OSHC by 7:15am the uber has to park right 
up near the school and then I get charged extra due to the walk back to the building on cardinal.   Restricted parking would mean that I can literally pop out of 
the car and drop my son within 2 minutes than the 5-10 minutes it takes now.

Comments noted. 1

D09090678 OSHC Parent or Carer Fully support this proposal as a parent who uses the OOSH facility and seen many unsafe incidents which has put children’s safety at risk. Comments noted. 1

D09090636 OSHC Parent or Carer I fully support the need for 15 minute parking on Cardinal Ave WPH. I have 2 children in after school care it is very difficult to park and collect the children with 
out crossing roads or walking a fair distance. It is currently dangerous for kids and adults collecting children

Comments noted. 1

D09090035 OSHC Parent or Carer I am a parent and agree it is hard to find a park especially when having younger kids. I would like this initiative to go ahead Comments noted. 1
D09090759 OSHC Parent or Carer - RESIDENT - WPH As a WPH resident and parent of children who attend both the OSHC and WPHPS, I fully support this proposal. It will be much safer for all. Comments noted. 1
D09090770 OSHC Parent or Carer - Previous I fully support the proposal to introduce 15 minute parking on Cardinal Ave outside the OSHC centre. As a previous parent at West Pennant Hills Public School I 

have previously experienced significant difficulty in dropping of and collecting children from OSHC and believe this change would improve safety for children 
and parents.

Comments noted. 1

D09092125 OSHC Parent or Carer - Future  As a future parent of a school child here this would be invaluable particularly with younger siblings. Comments noted. 1
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D09091078 OSHC Parent or Carer It is difficult to park to safely drop off or collect children from West Pennant Hills public school and the associated before and after school care. With other 
parking limitations due to local residents and people commuting it is hard to safely park to get children to their school or care requirements.  However, 15 mins 
is too tight. Is it possible to be 30 mins? Often kids have to come down from another area of the school or you have to drop off multiple children at different 
locations and 15 mins is tight.

Comments noted.  The 15 min parking duration has proven 
appropriate at many other locations in Hornsby Shire where parents 
need to walk in and drop off / pick up children. The short duration 
increases the number of cars that can be accommodated during the 
zone’s operation. Parents who require longer time are encouraged to 
park further away and “Park and Walk”.

1

D09090981 OSHC Parent or Carer This is an excellent idea. Perhaps you could also extend the restrictions further along cardinal avenue near Samuel Oxley park, and around the corner from 
OSHC into church st. This would greatly help parents needing to do a quick drop off/pick up of children.

Comments noted.  There are existing pick up and drop off zones 
provided in Church Street. Council needs to maintain a balance of 
short term and all-day parking for residential amenity.

1

D09092571 RESIDENT - BOYD AVENUE, WPH I agree to this proposal, there are RVs and boats sometimes parked there for long periods of time. Comments noted. 1
D09095662 RESIDENT - CARDINAL AVENUE, WPH I'm a resident of Cardinal Ave with young children currently zoned to attend the school from 2027 onwards. I have no objection to the proposed parking 

restrictions, noting that I'm far enough from the zone that they do not limit my own availability of parking for myself or my visitors. I will note that having the 
parking available only on one side of the road with very restrictive access could be quite limiting as it only benefits people turning off Pennant Hills Road or 
who may have made an ill advised u-turn. I'd also question whether 15 minutes is sufficient time to park and collect children across Pennant Hills road.

Comments noted, pick up and drop off areas are also provided in 
Church Street which cater for cars travelling in other directions. The 
15 min parking duration has proven appropriate at many other 
locations in Hornsby Shire where parents need to walk in and drop off 
/ pick up children.

1

D09099347 RESIDENT - CARDINAL AVENUE, WPH I am writing on behalf of myself and others who live at 62 Cardinal Avenue. We support the plans to implement parking restrictions on the south side of 
Cardinal Avenue. However, we request that you consider enacting the P15 minute restrictions from at least 7am onwards, especially if OSHC only operates 
from 7am. Those who live on our street often park their cars on that side of the road overnight. In our case, our driveway only accommodates one car and we 
heavily rely on the availability of off street parking for our cars. I understand that we have the strip in front of our house, however having the parking 
restrictions start from 7am would allow us the flexibility to park our cars overnight if needed as it gives us the opportunity to move it in the morning. 
Therefore, we would really appreciate your consideration into enforcing the restrictions only from 7am onwards. Looking forward to seeing positive changes to 
our streets, and please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any further clarification.

Comments noted.  The start of the 15m parking zone at 6.30am has 
been selected to ensure that the area is clear of parked cars when the 
centre opens at 7am. Starting the regulation at 7am would result in 
cars being able to park there until 7.15am and in practice for longer 
periods impacting on availability of short-term parking.  All day 
parking is generally available at other locations in close proximity to 
the proposed pick up / drop off zone.

1

D09095657 RESIDENT - DEAN STREET, WPH I have read the proposal regarding traffic in Cardinal Av. West Pennant Hills. While you are looking at parking this Proposal in Cardinal Ave. St. West Pennant 
Hills, you also look at parking in Cnr Dean St. and Cardinal Ave. Dean St. is far too narrow to have parking on both sides of the road. 
Trying to get out of Dean St. into Cardinal Av is very difficult with cars parked on both sides of Dean St. and cars entering Dean St, along with a very big Gum 
Tree that one day will fall on someone’’s house. The tree could be removed too to make it easier to see. Also just make parking on one side could solve the 
problem. Yes, they would have to walk a little bit further to the Bus stop but it would make it much safer for residents exiting Dean St. I live further down Dean 
St, parking does not affect me, but it does worry me with the traffic around this corner.

Comments noted. Council has investigated Dean Street confirming 
that parking occurring is legal and typical to residential streets. The 
NSW road rules prohibit parking within 10m on any intersection, this 
rule can be effectively enforced by traffic rangers without signposting.

1

D09090699 RESIDENT - DEAN STREET, WPH I support this proposal. Comments noted. 1
D09090670 RESIDENT - GLENVALE CLOSE, WPH Yes i agree with the restrictions proposed to facilitate drop off and pick up at school . Comments noted. 1
D09090630 RESIDENT - GRAYLIND AVENUE, WPH Fully support this proposal for short term parking Comments noted. 1
D09090814 RESIDENT - NEW FARM ROAD, WPH Supportive of this Comments noted. 1
D09090718 RESIDENT - TOORADIN PLACE, WPH This would be helpful to many parents rushing at drop off and pick up Comments noted. 1
D09091808 RESIDENT - GRACE AVENUE, BEECROFT This needs to go ahead. All other local schools in the area have a designated drop zone. WPHPS before/after school care needs this for safety. Comments noted. 1

D09097744 RESIDENT - HANNAH STREET, BEECROFT I think a 15 minute stop zone is a wonderful idea. However there needs to be a balance for others who need a longer time. Volunteers, guests, etc. people who 
live in the street.
Of more concern is the Cardinal Avenue on the other side of Pennant Hills Road which is narrow and when people park on either side you have to cross the 
yellow lines and when people turn left off Pennant Hills road there is often a near miss head on. Please look at this area at the lights.

Comments noted.  The proposed regulations will only operate during 
school peak times and parking will be available at any other times. All 
day parking is generally available at other locations in close proximity 
to the proposed pick up  / drop off zone. Parking in Cardinal Avenue, 
east of Pennant Hills Road is regualated by combination of No 
Stopping restrictions and double barrier lines. Vehicle must not park 
within 3m of double lines, traffic rangers have been requested to 
monitor the location for illegal parking.

1

D09092023 RESIDENT - CHELTENHAM This makes sense, get it done Comments noted. 1
D09090733 RESIDENT - VICTORIA ROAD, WPH I support the proposed parking plan. This will assist in safe collection of children to and from WPHPS both at drop off, pick up and when utilising the after 

school care facilities.
Comments noted. 1

D09090734 RESIDENT - VICTORIA ROAD, WPH I support the above proposal for Cardinal ave.  This new parking restriction will allow children to be dropped off and picked up in a safe manner. Comments noted. 1
D09090661 RESIDENT - VICTORIA ROAD, WPH Need 15min parking on the streets for school drop off and pick up. Too many people park on the streets to get busses to to work or carpool and it makes 

dropping off and picking up kids difficult and dangerous.
Comments noted. 1

D09097741 RESIDENT - VICTORIA ROAD, WPH Removing all day parking for those that commute via bus is a poor decision. You are also removing parking for teachers and OHSC workers. There are plenty of 
car spots on the northern side of Cardinal Ave and around the park which is serviced by a pedestrian crossing. The few people who have suggested this just 
need to walk 25 metres

Comments noted.  The proposed regulations will only operate during 
school peak times and parking will be available at any other times. All 
day parking is generally available at other locations in close proximity 
to the proposed pick up  / drop off zone.

1
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D09096045 RESIDENT I strongly oppose this measure. Residents of the apartment building near Coles use this parking. There is insufficient parking in that building and nowhere else 
to go. Schools should not take priority over residents.

Comments noted.  Apartment buildings in Hornsby Shire provide on-
site parking in accordance with Council’s development controls. The 
proposed regulations will only operate during school peak times and 
parking will be available at any other times. All day parking is 
generally available at other locations in close proximity to the 
proposed pick up  / drop off zone.

1

D09091851 UNKNOWN Plenty of space in Church St for school set off/pick up. Making that section of cardinal ave a short time park with little kids is dangerous as cars turn blind into 
cardinal ave from pennant hills road and can cause an accident. Without a full scale safety study and other road modifications at taxpayers impact why risk 
little kids so their parents don’t have to walk 20m to church st.. this is very short sighted and emotionally driven proposal without any valid reason

Comments noted.  Pick up and drop off zone have proven to operate 
safely at many locations in Hornsby Shire. The proposed location is set 
back from intersections in accordance with traffic engineering 
guidelines and traffic regulations. Parents are encouraged and 
educated to use the passenger side doors for children to minimise 
road safety risk. 

1

D09092581 UNKNOWN This would improve the safety of children accessing the school and the OOSH service located at Cardinal Ave school entry. Comments noted. 1
D09092579 UNKNOWN I support the idea of parking restrictions to help improve the safety and ease of parking near the OOSH building. Comments noted. 1
D09092574 UNKNOWN I think this is a great proposal Comments noted. 1
D09091863 UNKNOWN Agree . Providing 15min parking allows parents to drop off kids safely. Currently I see kids crossing roads, overpasses, going through the coles carpark all 

because there isn't adequate drop off at the school
Comments noted. 1

D09091637 UNKNOWN Yes to the proposed introduction of 15 minute parking! Comments noted. 1
D09090736 UNKNOWN I think this is a great idea and will help the traffic flow around the school at drop off and pick up tines Comments noted. 1
D09090712 UNKNOWN I support this proposal as it increases the safety of young children around the school. Comments noted. 1
D09090707 UNKNOWN This is very much needed for safety of parents, children and the community. Comments noted. 1
D09090702 UNKNOWN This would be helpful and improve safety dropping children off to the OSHC. Comments noted. 1
D09090696 UNKNOWN Absolutely, safer for the kids coming and going from school. Means people won't illegally park to pick up children from the after school care Comments noted. 1

D09090666 UNKNOWN I am in favour of the restricitons. Comments noted. 1
D09090641 UNKNOWN I agree with the 15 minute parking proposal as people do park their car all day and either carpool or jump into a bus to head into the city and this restricts 

parents picking up and dropping off their kids from being able to use the street.
Comments noted. 1

D09094905 UNKNOWN I agree with the 15 minute zoning. I also think there needs to be a roundabout at the intersection in front of the OSCH to prevent many near miss car accidents, 
it’s a very busy intersection

Comments noted 1
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